
	
	 	 	
	
	
	
	
	 	 	
	
	
	
	

April	10,	2017	
	
To:		 	 House	Energy	and	Environment	Committee	members	
From:		 	 Consumer	Technology	Association		
Subject:		 HB	3025	Relating	to	Energy	Efficiency	Standards	for	Battery	Charger	Systems	
	
On	behalf	of	the	Consumer	Technology	Association™	(CTA),	we	appreciate	the	opportunity	
testify	in	support	of	HB	3025.	
	
While	we	would	prefer	national	rather	than	state-level	energy	efficiency	requirements,	the	
proposed	HB	3025	corrects	an	unintentional	inclusion	of	embedded	small	battery	chargers	
under	the	definition	and	scope	of	Oregon	Department	of	Energy	(ODOE)	energy	efficiency	
standards.			
	
Passage	of	HB	3025	will	head	off	an	unnecessary	disruption	in	the	supply	chain	of	numerous	
information	technology	products	that	include	rechargeable	battery	subsystems	as	detailed	in	
testimony	from	ITI.		CTA	encourages	the	committee	to	approve	HB	3025.			
	
Walter	Alcorn	
Vice	President,	Environmental	Affairs	and	Industry	Sustainability	
Consumer	Technology	Association	
(703)	907-7765	(w)	
(571)	239-5209	(c)	
WAlcorn@CTA.tech		
www.CTA.tech	
www.GreenerGadgets.org	
	
	


